[bookmark: _Toc158628681]Sample Letter to Notify Property Owner Substantial Damage Determinations Have Been Completed
[Insert Community Letterhead Here]
[Date]

TO: 		[Property Owners]
		[Address]
FROM: 	[Local Official]
		[Address]
SUBJECT:	End of Substantial Damage Assessment Period

Dear Property Owner: 
We have completed substantial damage assessments to buildings located in the FEMA Special Flood Hazard Area that were damaged during [disaster name]. You may now begin the permitting process if your structure requires immediate construction. 
If the total cost of repairs is determined to be 50% or more of the market value before the disaster occurred, you will be notified by mail that your structure has substantial damage, and you will be required to construct your structure to comply with the [insert community name]'s building standards in the floodplain ordinance. If the total cost of repairs is determined to be less than 50% of the market value before the disaster occurred, you will also be notified by mail that your structure does not have substantial damage.
Sincerely,
[Name, Title, Ex: City Manager/County Administrator]

